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TAJIKISTAN APPEALS FOR US$ 5.3 MILLION TO RESPOND TO 

DEADLY FLASH FLOODS 
 
(Dushanbe, 19 May 2010): The Government of Tajikistan, together with the humanitarian 
community, launched an appeal today for US$5.3 million to provide relief and recovery 
assistance to thousands of people affected by the flashfloods in Kulyab and the surrounding 
districts in the south of Tajikistan on 7 May.  
 
Forty people were killed, 33 remain missing and at least 85 were severely injured by the floods. 
About 4,500 children, women and men in Kulyab are displaced since their houses were destroyed 
or severely damaged by torrents of water, stones and debris. Another 16,000 people in rural areas 
lost their livelihoods; their livestock were killed, crops were destroyed and pastures were buried 
under mud and rocks.  
 
In the aftermath of the crisis, the Tajik Government and aid agencies successfully delivered life-
saving assistance to the 4,500 displaced, who are currently staying in tent camps. The aid 
included tents, food, and access to safe water and emergency healthcare. The residents of the tent 
camps need further life-sustaining support for up to 6 months, while the affected people in rural 
areas need help to restore their livelihoods.  
 
“Government and humanitarian partners in Tajikistan provided immediate relief from existing 
stocks. Now we count on the assistance of the international community to support the displaced 
people and the affected communities”, said Michael Jones, United Nations Resident Coordinator 
in Tajikistan. 
 
The appeal includes 26 projects proposed by United Nations agencies and non-governmental 
organizations.  The projects aim to provide food and basic social services to the Kulyab tent camp 
residents, restore animal stocks and crop land in the surrounding districts, and provide disaster 
victims with basic household items. The plan also intends to restore drinking water and safe 
sanitation in the town of Kulyab and in seven districts. 
 
The people hit by the flash floods in Tajikistan, already the poorest country of the 15 former 
Soviet republics, now count on international assistance to help restore their dignity and prevent 
them from falling even deeper into poverty.  
 
              

For further information, please contact: UN Tajikistan:  Nancy Snauwaert +992 985 268 386, nancy.snauwaert@undp.org; OCHA-
New York: Stephanie Bunker, +1 917 367 5126, mobile +1 347 244 2106, bunker@un.org; Nicholas Reader, +1 212 963 4961, 

mobile +1 646 752 3117, reader@un.org,  
OCHA-Geneva: Elisabeth Byrs, +41 22 917 2653, mobile +41 79 473 4570, byrs@un.org 

 
 


